Patrick Gibson, President,
Association of University and
College Employees, Local 1,
216 Western Parkway,
Vancouver, B.C.
July 25, 1977.

Professor C.A. McDowell, Head, Department of Chemistry, University of British Columbia, Vancouver, British Columbia.

Dear Professor McDowell,

This letter is to inform you that Judy Wright, an employee in the Chemistry Department, has been elected to represent the Association of University and College Employees as Provincial Secretary-Treasurer on a full-time basis for one year commencing August 29, 1977.

Ms. Wright will be on leave according to the terms of the Union-University contract (Article 7.02, page 10 of the collective agreement) which states:

"A leave of absence without pay of up to one year will be granted to any employee who has been elected to a full-time office or position in the Union. Any employee so elected must give one (1) month's notice to the University. Further leave may be granted by mutual consent. Seniority shall accumulate during such employee's leave of absence of up to one year but no longer. The employee shall also be allowed to continue with all the University's Benefit Plans and the employee shall pay the full premium of these plans. Upon return to work, the employee shall be placed in her/his former position provided leave has not exceeded one year".

Sincerely, P. Libson

P. Gibson, President, for and on behalf of A.U.C.E. Local 1.

c.c. R.A. Grant
J.M. Steel
J. Wright
A.U.C.E. Local 1